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28th February, 2015

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

This testimonial letter for Reverend Helen Summers is written in my professional capacity as Professor of Intercultural Studies at RMIT University in Australia and in my international and Australian capacity as the chair of Religions for Peace Australia and as the deputy moderator and co-president of the Asian Conference of Religions for Peace (Religions for Peace Asia).

Helen Summers has been an Australia pioneer of interfaith dialogue and activity, especially in the post-9/11 context. Whilst her central religious tradition has been and remains Anglican, she has given the last two decades of her life to interfaith ministry after her ordination in 1997 in New York. In 2000, she founded and remains the director of the Melbourne Interfaith Centre located in Melbourne’s Central Business District – in the last 15 years, she has developed interfaith educational and cultural programs to overcome religious and cultural divisions within Australia’s multicultural society, creating and sustaining important networks and holding interfaith events. Her particular strength has been in the application of arts initiatives to the multifaith agenda. Hence, in the organization of the 2009 Melbourne Parliament of the World’s Religions, she was the artistic director – there were over 6,500 participants in this week-long event and her input was remarkable over the three years of planning.

Since the proclamation of the U.N. World Interfaith Week in 2010, each year she has commendably organized a luncheon in the Queen’s Hall in the House of the Victorian Parliament here in Melbourne. It is attended by members of parliament as well as Melbourne’s religious and civic leaders, and provides an annual platform to wave the interfaith flag. The format is usually to have one or several speakers speaking on topics pertaining to their own faith tradition or across faith traditions as well as prayers and musical interludes. This has been a remarkable achievement which will be continued into the future.

It is a great honour for me to have been asked to write this testimonial to commend her commitment to the great interfaith enterprise at a time when Australia necessarily has its challenges in dealing with the challenges presented by anti-Semitism and Islamophobia and the various episodes over the past 15 years since 9/11 and the Bali bombings when so many Australians were killed. It is particularly important to note that she has done this all on an honorary basis without any payment.
If you wish to discuss this matter of the nomination of Helen Summers further, I strongly suggest that you make contact either through my email (des.cahill@rmit.edu.au) or by phone (+61 9925 4981 office; +61 3 9376 9462) or by mobile (+61 439 995 761). 
With my kindest regards,
Yours Sincerely,

Desmond P. Cahill

Desmond P. Cahill,

Professor of Intercultural Studies,

School of Global, Urban and Social Studies,

RMIT University, Melbourne.

	
School/Department/Area
	
	Page 2 of 2



